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FARINGDON TOWN COUNCIL

The Pump House, 5 Market Place, FARINGDON, Oxfordshire, SN7 7HL
Telephone 01367 240281 
www.faringdontowncouncil.gov.uk
Clerk: Sally Thurston 




	Minutes of the Planning & Highways Committee Meeting held on the 25/09/19 at 19.15 in the Jubilee room, the Pump house, Market Place, Faringdon. 

	Presents

In Attendance:
	Cllrs Jane Boulton (Chairman)   
Cllr. Mike Wise   
Cllr. Rosalind Burns      
Cllr. Peter Castle  
Cllr. Steve Smith

Cllr. Liz Swallow 

Cllr. Bethia Thomas 

2 members of public

Cllr. Lucy Martin

Cllr. Kimberley Morgan                                         
Joanne King Town Clerk’s Assistant                                       
Marzia Sellitti Deputy Town Clerk
Sally Thurston Town Clerk

	1/8/19
	Apologies 
No Apologies were received

	2/8/19
	Minutes of Meeting: Wednesday 21st August 2019 
The minutes of the meeting were agreed and signed as correct record.

	3/8/19
	Declarations of Interest

There were none.

	4/8/19
	Public Participation Time

An update was received by the Town Council on the future development of the land adjacent the Hobble. The Committee was informed that this land will be used as employment land only, with the aim of developing two factory units and several small units for expansion of pre-existing local business or for potential start up business or cafe’. This development will also provide vehicle access to the adjacent land in Willes Close.

The committee was informed that a pre-application will be submitted soon, and the committee was happy to support the future application.

	5/8/19
	Items for Information Only 

a) The clerk updated the Councillors on the 20mph zone matter, confirming some funds from two S106 old developments monies. The clerk informed the Committee that a preliminary map showing allocation of speed survey sites and 20 mph speed zone was sent to the County Officer and we are currently awaiting review by County Council. 
b) A presentation on the planning session for parish and town council was delivered to the Committee. The Clerk was asked to circulate the content and slides to the Committee members.
c) Cllr. Mike Wise reported on the recent ONPA meeting. It was noted that a committee was established setting rules and a constitution was adopted focusing on the Oxfordshire Local Plan. The committees were informed that the ONPA is still waiting for a third nomination of a representant of Faringdon Neighbourhood plan. It was agreed to nominate an original member of the Faringdon Neighbourhood plan team. The clerk to action. 
d) The following Planning Permissions granted/refused/awaiting were noted 
Application

Address

Status

P19/V1384/LB
2 Coach Lane, Faringdon
GRANTED

P19/V1539/FUL
The Old Police House 58, Park Road
GRANTED

MW.0068/19
Grundons Sand and Gravel Ltd, Land at Faringdon Quarry, Fernham Rd, Faringdon
GRANTED


	7/8/19
	Planning Applications to Vale of White Horse District Council awaiting comments from Faringdon Town Council:
Planning applications were considered, and decision were taken as follows: 
P19/V1539/FUL
58 Old Police House, Faringdon

It was noted that, despite FTC objection to the application, permission had been granted this afternoon before this meeting. A resident was present to record his objection to the application. D/Cllr. Bethia Thomas agreed to investigate the matter further and arrange a site visit. Cllr. Castle offered to accompany D/Cllr. Thomas if needed. 
P19/V2125/LB
10, Market Place, Faringdon

Comment: No objection.

P19/V2224/HH
1 Jespers Hill Faringdon SN7 7BH

Comment: No objection.

P19/V2265/FUL
50 Coxwell Road Faringdon SN7 7JX
Comment: FTC considered this application to be a completely new design and not just a variation of conditions. FTC agreed that the applicant of P19/V2265/FUL should submit a new application.
In 2017 the delegated officer, in the decision document report, under section 2.2 demanded amendment of proposed dwelling plan suggesting a hipped roof, for the overall height to be reduced to keep in line with the neighbour property. However, the new application P19/V2265/FUL has now reproposed the original plan which was amended following the officer concerns.
FTC noted the application goes against the Neighbourhood plan under the policy 4.7A (which mentions that roofscape should be designed with careful regard for the potential impact on the townscape and the surrounding landscape.) and policy 4.7C (which states the each new housing development should respond to its local context through appropriate use of scale, form and height).
It has been noted also that the response of the Conservation Officer in 2017 was “the design of the replacement dwelling is now acceptable in terms of height, scale, form and massing”. But the new amendments show that the planning application will go against the previously approved design.
P19/V2181/HH
Comment: No objection


	8/8/19
	To suggest agenda items for the next meeting
No suggestion was made


The Meeting ended at 20.21
25th September 2019
                                                                        Marzia Sellitti                                              



        

                 Deputy Town Clerk

